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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

RT Deshong – President
Date:

08/01/2014
Subject:
Final Board Report
It is with great honor that I submit my final report as past-President to the Board and Membership.  

Serving as the NADE Past-President during this year has been amazing.  While we on the Board have been actively working on behalf of the membership the entire year, there are still numerous tasks for us to complete.

As the current past-president, I have been available the entire year for advice and consent to many local chapters, Board officers, and the current President Jennifer Nottingham.

We have worked very conscientiously on creating a new constitution, bylaws, and membership definition to allow the organization to move forward.  We have continued to navigate the very difficult waters concerning our organizational tax status.  We have been in communication with legal counsel to assist in this transition.  Through the leadership of the current President, this task has moved near completion, to a final vote in Springfield, Illinois.

As always, my focus has been to reach out to the grassroots and to grow our membership.  We have shown some success in this area, but we are far off from the membership numbers we need.  

I have worked closely with the President, President-elect, Treasurer, and Legislative Director throughout the year to assist in NADE responses to requests for information.  

The NADE Board will move forward with some new faces.  I will continue to encourage Regional Directors to be aware of potential members, and find those members who express desire for national positions so that they are able to mentor them. 

Once again, I want to express my extreme gratitude for the membership, board members, and all of the NADE supporters who have helped me complete this year. 

R. Todd Deshong

RT Deshong

NADE Past-President

2013-2014
